SPRINGFEST - PARTS ONE AND TWO

DATELINE -ELLINWOOD - D. REPORTING

This years SpringFest took place over two weekends. The original date was March 10 and
although winds were predicted to be high it was decided to give it a go. Four members showed
up and by 11am the winds exceeded 20 mph. Seven launches occurred before that time and it
was decided to wrap it up and go into town, eat, and give it a go on the backup date of March
24

March 24" dawned with light winds, clear skies and temps in the mid-70’s. It had rained four
days earlier in the week and the anticipated mud fest did not occur and the threat of fire had
been greatly diminished. We had ten flyers on this date including the normal crew and the
Zongker family was flying with again and Brian Laraby of Great Bend came out to fly with us for
the first time. Thirty seven flights took to the air on this day including seven cluster flights, two
two stage flights, and three F, four G, one H, and one | flight. President Keith Ravenstein came
out early both days to set up and on the second date was unable to fly due to his work
schedule. Thanks Keith for your efforts in getting things ready !

Ron Snow , Keith Ravenstein, and John Palmer flew on the first day and John's “F” powered

flight landing over a half a mile away confirmed that that day was not meant to be. The second
weekend highlights included Peter Bayless’'s ASP on a picture perfect launch on an | 285,
Linton Bayless’s Interceptor with an E 9, Duane Lanterman’s Eagle on a cluster involving one E
and four C’s, Steve Saner’'s Vega on an H112 flown to perfection, Wilder Parks’s Water Tower
(thinking outside the 4FNC design). Kirk Zongker flew his Magician arrow straight several time ,
Faith Zongker flew her 4H project Baby Bertha and sister Grace flew her first cluster in a
Starchaser, also a 4H project. Ron Shipley had a successful two-stage flight of his Nike
Extreme. Brian Laraby had three nice flights all with a HD video camera on board, powered by a
F52, G64, and a G76. Steve Saner’'s parents were out to watch for the day coming from east of
Newton and Dennis Cross and his wife from Hutchinson took in the day taking photos and
emailed us that he plans to join NAR and KOSMO. Glad you had a good time.

All in all we had a great time launching and are looking forward to NARCON in the middle of
April. We get back to flying again the first Sat. of May in Hutchinson at the State Fair Grounds.


















